

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Local Transportation Bureau

1409 Coliseum Blvd., Montgomery, Alabama 36110-2060 Phone: (334) 242-6206 FAX: (334) 353-6530 Internet: http://www.dot.state.al.us



Kay Ivey Governor

John R. Cooper Transportation Director

August 27, 2018

LOCAL TRANSPORTATION BUREAU MEMORANDUM FY 2018-25

TO:

FROM:

D.E. (Ed) Phillips, Jr., State Local Transportation Engineer

REFERENCE: Appropriations Act Project Funds

On March 23, 2018, President Trump signed into law the Appropriations Act of 2018. Of the many items contained in this bill, the transportation portion gave Alabama \$7,166,125 in federal funds to be used for MPO projects. The MPO's share of these funds are \$ and are based on the federal STP formula which uses population as a basis of distribution for the TMA's. You should anticipate seeing these funds show up on future Urban Area Funding Availability Reports on the FY Special Allocation field.

If you should have any questions or comments, please contact Mr. Michael Hora, Assistant Local Transportation Bureau Chief, Planning at (334) 242-6517.

DEP:MBH/as Attachments

C: Mr. John R. Cooper, Transportation Director

Mr. Don Arkle, Chief Engineer

Mr. Ed Austin, Assistant Chief Engineer, Policy & Planning

Mr. Brad Lindsey, Deputy State Local Transportation Engineer

Mr. Mark Bartlett, FHWA Alabama Division Administrator

Local Transportation Bureau MPO Staff